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On August 15, a CheonBo event was held by the Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training Center for 
Ancestor Liberation and Blessing. This event followed up on the Rally of Hope for the Realization of a 
Heavenly Unified World held on August 9 in attendance to our True Parents, in which the entire 
atmosphere was full of heavenly fortune and glorious victory, and this strong spirit continued through the 
CheonBo event. 
 

 
 
There are still many difficulties in the Asia Pacific Region because of the Coronavirus pandemic, but the 
event was held with a lot of heavenly grace, with participation by a greater number of people than 
expected, including more than 400 members from 14 countries. Members from Thailand, the Philippines, 
Malaysia, Cambodia, New Zealand, the Solomon Islands, Indonesia, and Kazakhstan, Australia, 
Singapore, Nepal, Hong Kong, Mongolia, and India registered and participated in this feast of grace given 
by our True Parents. It was a particularly special experience for the members from Kazakhstan in Central 
Asia, as it was their first time to participate in a CheonBo event. 



 

 

 

 
 
Kazakhstan has a peace embassy under the leadership of FFWPU Kazakhstan President Andrey. FFWPU 
Kazakhstan is not large–they have only about 30 members, but a stable FFWPU education system has 
been established and is developing slowly. As more and more countries participate in workshops through 
the use of video connections, we can see that True Parents' clear vision to expand the CheonBo 
Providence by establishing the Branch Training Centers is bearing fruit. 
 
At the opening ceremony, Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch Training Center President In-cheon Kim gave 
opening remarks, saying that Ancestor Liberation and Blessing is a privilege granted to the blessed 
families by True Parents. A special message by Heavenly Asia Pacific Regional Group Chair Dr. Chung-
sik Yong which came next, inspiring the participants to understand the providence that True Parents have 
conducted during this era and he encouraged them to expand and mobilize the spirit world through the 
Ancestor Liberation and Blessing. He went on to say that in this time of the realization of a Heavenly 
Unified World, we must work harder in the Asia and Pacific areas to open the door of national restoration 
and firmly establish Cheon Il Guk. The second part of the program consisted of the chanyang session and 
the Ancestor Liberation Ceremony, and the third part was the Ancestor Blessing Ceremony. 
 

 
 
Many participants were heard to say, "Attending the chanyang yeoksa was like a dream come true, and it 
would be great if chanyang sessions could be held more often." However, due to the influence of the 
Coronavirus, many countries are not permitting large gatherings of people, so it was small groups of 
people who gathered for this event. 
 
This was a precious time to realize that all people have to be united as one in attending True Parents and 
keeping a continuous focus on CheonBo works to mobilize the spirit world. All the participants showed 
their deep gratitude for the love of True Mother and the amazing grace of the Substantial Holy Spirit.  


